

Midlothian Rotary Coal Line

September - Jim Riley, Reporter Joe Crockett, Editor



Club Calendar

October Programs

Grange

Karen Scherzer
10/4 MMFF Prep Club Assembly
10/11 Dr. James Worsley
Director Chesterfield P & R
10/18 TBA
10/25 LeAnne Ball, Historical
Interpreter, Historic Magnolia

October Birthdays

10/6 Everette Darby 10/8 Tom Yeager 10/10 Madelaine Spangler 10/12 Ed Rice 10/20 Frank Johnstone 10/21 Nancy Foster 10/22 Sandra Sylvester 10/28 Robert Maddux 10/28 Will Shewmake 10/31 Dave Saunders

Rotary Anniversaries

10/1	Rusty Miller	28 yrs
10/7	Natalina Klus	2 yrs
10/13	Robert Maddux	7 yrs
10/21	Chris Winslow	8 vrs

Wedding Anniversaries

10/3 Kevin & Kristin South 24 yrs
10/7 Chandler & Robbie Williams
32 yrs
10/9 Patricia & Josh Green 12 yrs
10/11 David & Uschi Helfrich 37 yrs
10/16 Evans & Melissa Drake 24yrs
10/23 Bob & Becky Roop 51 yrs
10/26 Tom & Marina Stepka 20 yrs
10/30 Everette & Janet Darby

37 yrs

Chandler Williams opened the meeting with the prayer and pledge.

Announcements

President Maureen Patterson reported that the District Conference was a success and thanked **Dave Saunders** for his lecture and thanked **Ray Shashaty** for his donations for the Conference auction.

Club Care & Concern

None Reported

Happy Dollars

Dick Watson was obviously happy as he was the first one present for the meeting wearing his Duke hat and looking for **Tom Yeager**.

Russell Hinton had \$5 to celebrate his 28th wedding anniversary and being at the game Saturday to watch Tech beat ECU.

Dunn Dillard had \$2 (for the 2 games Penn lost) during the 10 days he was traveling to Amsterdam and Berlin. He had \$5 to thank **Dave Helfrich** for making arrangements for the trip.



Richard McCullough was happy to be going to Williamsburg today to spend time with his 4th grade grandson.

Chandler Williams had \$70 to celebrate his 70th birthday.

Robbin Kolbe attended the Manakin Episcopal Church function on Saturday night at SCC. She got the "Cake-a-Month" auction item provided by former member Don Whitley's wife Beverly and will

be bringing the cake to our meeting each month to auction for our charities.

Jim Riley was sad that **Arnold Palmer** died this week but happy that he has a picture with Arnie at the 1988 Seniors Crestar Classic,



Officers & Directors

President

Maureen Patterson patterson.maureen@gmail.com

Past President

Allen Worley allenworley@aol.com

President Elect

Dave Saunders davids@madisonmain.com

Secretary

Andy Foldenauer andy.foldenauer@rbc.com

Executive Secretary

Wayne Woodcock suway2@verizon.net

Executive Treasurer

Richard McCullough remcculloughjr@gmail.com

Sergeant-at-Arms

Ernie Rogers
Ernie@UCRiverCity.com

Director 2014

Chuck Catlett ccatlett3@verizon.net

Director 2014

Dave Larmore dwlarmore@aol.com

Director 2015

Robley Bates rbates@expressoil.com

Director 2015

Judith Daniel DHR1954@ymail.com

Director 2016

Beth Fitzwater beth.fitzwater@gmail.com

Director 2016

Bill Manson manson2828@aol.com

Committee Chairs

Attendance

Pat Pontius patpontius@comcast.com

Bulletin

Joe Crockett j.crockett98@gmail.com which was the last tournament that Arnold won. Jim and **Billy Stinson's** brother **John** were in Co-Chairs of course set-up and takedown of all ropes and leader boards.

Billy Stinson announced that "the Hokies are back" after their win Saturday and commented that he had many encounters with **Arnold Palmer** and feels he was the nicest professional athlete he has met.

Bob Stallworth added his sentiments about Arnold Palmer. He and other Club members worked the parking venue at the Crestar Classic and Bob had the opportunity to escort Arnie to the locker room after the tournament.

Joe Crockett was happy to report that his daughter Carly presented them last week with their third grandchild, Jonathan Crockett Philp. He edited last week's Bulletin while in the waiting room for the delivery.

Wayne Woodcock had a red "Beef is What's for Dinner" apron from his prior days working the MMFF in the Beef Tenderloin tent. He presented it to the current Beef Tenderloin venue captain, **David Denson**.

Andy Foldenauer was proud that he and **wife Janet** won the "Clash of the Couples" - a game competition as part of a neighborhood social last weekend.

Dave Saunders was happy to be a keynote speaker at the District Conference. He left for New York early the next morning to accept one of nine awards from the International Association of Advertisers for his work for the Virginia Office of the Attorney General.

Chris Winslow was happy that **daughter Kate** had her 4th birthday and that the Redskins pulled out a much needed victory over the Giants.

Kyle Woolfolk was traveling while Auburn was playing LSU and recording the game to watch later. Despite his best efforts not to know the outcome of the game, his phone kept lighting up with mixed messages both offering condolences for the loss and congratulations for the victory because of the unusual ending. We needed **Tom Yeager** present to comment on this one!

Brad Bailey reported Fantasy Football Standings - See Below

Program - Club Assembly

Fred Taylor gave a report on efforts to establish a Rotaract Club at the ECPI Moorefield campus. He and Bill Manson met with a representative there to discuss trying to get a club started this Fall. ECPI has approximately 500 students split between day and night classes. They attend concentrated 5 week classes so there is a high turnover of students. Currently they are trying to identify involved students to lead the effort to establish a Club.

Robbin Kolbe gave a report on the Service Committee's consideration of **Richard Adam's "Rock Solid" proposal**. "Rock Solid" is a program developed in Chesapeake Virginia for children who have been treated for cancer. Children who have a good prognosis are nominated by the hospital where they have been treated. They are invited to go to a movie. While they are gone, a playground is constructed in their yard by 10 to 20 volunteers who put together pre-packaged structures that each cost \$3500. Committee members are encouraged to give feedback on her email

Committee Chairs

Care & Concern

Dave Larmore dwlarmore@aol.com

Bylaws & Constitution

Will Shewmake william.shewmake@ leclairryan.com

Charity

Andy Foldenauer andy.foldenauer@rbc.com

Club Service

Allen Worley allenworley@aol.com

Food Festival

Maureen Patterson patterson.maureen@gmail.com Chris Winslow chris@chriswinslow.com

Interact

Rainer Schlichtherle rainer.schlichtherle@nmfn.com

Membership

Robley Bates rbates@expressoil.com

Nutzy Funn Run

Beth Fitzwater beth.fitzwater@gmail.com

Programs Dave Saunders

davids@madisonmain.com

RI Foundation

Chris Seward cseward@tbrinsurance.com

Social

Bob Roop bob.roop@timmons.com

Public Relations

Patrick Knightly pjknightly@yahoo.com

regarding the project.

Bob Roop went over some MMFF highlights:

- contact him if you need more tickets to sell
- •get ticket money turned in to Everett Darby as we need to be able to pay bills next week
- •Venue Captains meeting at Westchester Commons Wednesday 9/28 at 5:30PM
- •bring a hat (required) from previous years new members can purchase a new one for \$5
- check Monica Mark's email for committee assignment
- •if you have a shift that starts at 4:30 pm be present at to set up and prepare at 3:30 pm

Classification Talks - Madelaine Spangler & Cindy Lichtenstein

Madelaine Spangler grew up in Midlothian and graduated from the Maggie Walker Governor's School prior to going to William & Mary. She is a Project Manager for Capitol One and runs the Intern Program for Technology. She was sponsored for membership by Will Shewmake. Madelaine serves on committees with the Maggie Walker governor's School and the Richmond Junior League. She recently got engaged and is busy with planning the wedding.



Cindy Lichtenstein grew up in Roanoke and while attending Virginia Western Community College became a Hokie fan. She and her husband Mike have a 15 year old son, Tyler and an 8 year old daughter, Emma. Cindy is a Regional Office Manager with LeClair-Ryan and was proposed for membership by **Will Shewmake.** She is a former Virginia state bowling champion, adept at Karate, and skilled at gardening. She was a member of the Salem Rotary Club for 8 years prior to moving to Midlothian. Cindy's passion is "serving others".

Attendance - Ernie Rogers

Members - 45 Visiting Rotarians - 3 Guests - 0

Small Pot: \$15 Big Pot: \$423

Small Pot Raffle Winner:

Robbin Kolbe



Deputy Sports Commissioner Brad Bailey Reported the below Fantasy Football Standings

Midlo Maulers	3-0-0
Hail to the Redskins	3-0-0
Rockin' Robbin	2-1-0
Free Agent Fanatics	2-1-0
White Lightnin'	2-1-0
Mo's Mighty Men	2-1-0
River Rats	2-1-0

_